

## Office of the Governor

## MEMORANDUM No. 33-A

Series of 2020

TO

ALL DEPARTMENT/OFFICE HEADS

FROM

RODOLFO T. ALBANO III

Governor

**SUBJECT** 

As Stated

DATE

24 February 2020

This Office has been informed by the Department of the Interior and Local Government (DILG) that the performance of the Provincial Government of Isabela will again be assessed in 2020. It has been recommended that a UTILIZATION CONFERENCE be conducted to discuss the salient features of Republic Act No. 11292, otherwise known as the Seal of Good Local Governance Act of 2019, which upgrades previously utilized indicators and processes for application in this year's SGLG implementation.

You are hereby directed to attend the Conference on 03 March 2020 at 9 o'clock a.m. at the Blue Room, and ensure your active participation and understanding of all updates regarding the SGLG evaluation/implementation this year.

The PGI has been a consistent recipient of the SGLG, even while it was still called the *Seal of Good Housekeeping in 2011*. We have already established a tradition of excellent performance in areas of governance evaluated by the DILG. With your cooperation, it is anticipated that PGI will deliver nothing less, even outdo itself, in CY 2020.

Thank you.

For your information and strict compliance.

GRTA3/NMRL:rdl

